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Faculty News
Big things are happening with ANSC Faculty.

Dr. Stricklin Appointed the Assistant Dean for Academic Programs
Dean Cheng-i  Wei and Associate Dean Leon Slaughter announced the appointment of Dr. Ray 
Stricklin as Assistant Dean for Academic Programs, effective February 1, 2009, following a national search.  
Dr. Stricklin has been serving in acting capacity in that position since July 1, 2008.

As a faculty member in the Department, Dr. Stricklin demonstrated an interest in students beyond 
his classroom. He was involved in undergraduate student advising for many years and served as ANSC 
Undergraduate Program Coordinator for four years. Assistant Dean Stricklin will focus on student success 
in all AGNR departments while assisting them with their academic and career goals.   He will also represent 
the College on a number of campus committees, including the Vice President’s Advisory Committee 
(VPAC).

Dr. Varner Becomes Mentee in AGNR’s International Programs
Dean Cheng-i Wei announced that Dr. Mark Varner accepted the part-time mentee position in AGNR’s 
International Programs in Agriculture and Natural Resources (IPAN). The mentee position, which began 
February 1, 2009, will last 12 months.

Dr. Varner has demonstrated an outstanding commitment to AGNR’s international collaborations with 
other countries, especially Russia.  As a mentee in IPAN under the mentorship of Dr. Ray Miller, Dr. 
Varner will be learning the role and responsibilities of IPAN within AGNR, including meeting with 
funding agencies such as USAID and USDA Foreign Agriculture Service; working cooperatively with 
AGNR and UM’s Office of International Programs; learning the land-grant international structure; 
and becoming familiar with the role of government and non-governmental organizations in building 
international projects.

Dr. Varner’s IPAN office is located in 1112 Symons Hall, and he can be reached by phone at 301-405-
9589. He will continue as the Coordinator of the ANSC Undergraduate Program during the term of this 
assignment. 

Landmark Award Presented to Dr. Varner
Provost Nariman Farvardin presented the Landmark Award to a team of faculty and staff from AGNR that included the Department’s 
own Dr. Mark Varner.  The International Awards Ceremony held in the Maryland Room of Marie Mount Hall November 5, 2008 was to 
present the University’s two top awards for international work.  Dr. Varner was honored as part of a team being recognized for their decade of 
outstanding work and significant accomplishments in Russia. Dr. Varner thanked the faculty and staff of the Department for their collegial 
support. The department is very proud of Dr. Varner.
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